FACIL ITATING COORDINATION IN AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION - 5

        NOVEMBER, 2009, SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES FOR DEAN DITTMAR
I.  ON SITE ASSISTANCE – SCHOOLS – 6

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS - 2
SCHOOLS – East Richland-Olney, Edwards County-Albion, Madison, Marion, Mt. Vernon, Salem
COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS – Edwards, Marion
II.  PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOPS PRESENTED – 2
    PARTICIPANTS – 26
Agricultural Education Curriculum/Teacher Recruitment, Pre-Service Teachers, Murray State 

  University, Murray, KY – 11
Agricultural Education Curriculum/Teacher Recruitment, Pre-Service Teachers, SIU-Carbondale – 15

III.  MEETINGS/CONVENTIONS/CONFERENCES ATTENDED – 8
FCAE Staff Meeting, Springfield 
FCAE Conference Call

Elite Agricultural Education Conference, Springfield

St. Louis AgriBusiness Club Meeting and Professional Development, St. Louis, MO 
Science Exploration Event…Science in Education: Choices and Challenges Panel, Danforth Center, 

  St. Louis, MO
Agricultural Showcase Event Meeting, Southwestern Illinois College, Red Bud
ILCAE/ICAE Annual Meeting and Tour of Taylorville and Decatur Schools
Agricultural Economic Study Committee Meeting, St. Louis, MO

IV.  MILES TRAVELED – 2454
V.  OTHER ACTIVITIES - 10
Exhibited Agricultural Career Information, High School Students, Kaskaskia College, Centralia
Attended and Exhibited AgriScience Teaching Opportunities at the Minorities in Agriculture, Natural 

  Resources, and Related Sciences(MANRRS) Regional Conference – Carbondale

Observed Two SIUC Student Teachers, Sadie DeValk and Samantha Smith

Reviewed Urban AgriScience Club Proposal 

Prepared for Workshops and Presentations
Assisted and Mentored Kim Haywood –Program Planning, Goals, and Activities

Completed Written Evaluation of Kim Haywood, Conducted Conference, & Suggested Improvements
Wrote and Sent Email Messages/Updated Email Addresses on the Listserv

Completed Monthly Reports

Sent Teacher and Individual Informational Requests
VI.  COMMENTARY

I was impressed by the new location and remodeled facilities of the agriculture program at the East Richland High School.  This location and facilities would work well for out summer professional development.  The regional MANRRS conference was well attended by Metro-East high school students.  We just need to keep the interest and excitement going with students, parents, and faculty.  It was great to be part of another successful ELITE Conference.   I was very surprised that all of the other ISBE CTE consultants did not attend the conference to support this initiative to get students interested in teaching.  I continue to be impressed by the agricultural education department including faculty and students at Murray State University.
